
TO:  Vince Crudele, Fire Prevention Section, Oakland Fire Department 

       Deidre Martin and Michael Perlmutter, Environmental Services Section, City of Oakland Public Works 

Agency 

Cc:  Miguel Trujillo, Fire Marshall, Oakland Fire Department 

Anette Boulware, Program Analyst, Oakland Fire Department 

Susan Piper, Chair, City of Oakland Wildfire Prevention District Advisory Committee 

FROM:  Gordon Piper, Chair, Oakland Landscape Committee; Adopt A Spot Partner for North Oakland 

Sports Field, Open Space Area and Entry Garden 

DATE:  January 9, 2017 

SUBJECT:  Grant Application for Wildfire Prevention District Grant Program, $5000 Grant 

I am writing as the Chair of the Oakland Landscape Committee and the Adopt A Spot Partner at the 

North Oakland Sports Field at 6900 Broadway for the open space area and entry garden to submit an 

application for $5,000 from the Wildfire Prevention District’s Grant Program. We attempted to obtain

3 bids from contractors listed by the City of Oakland on its Vegetation Management Contractors List – 

2016, and contacted by email multiple contractors on the list about submitting bids, including:  Arbor 

Day Tree Care; Expert Tree Service;  Ramos Happy Yards Landscaping Co.;  and RMT Landscape 

Contractors, Inc.  We received one bid from Arbor Day Tree Care to perform the work described in the 

application.   

The workday with the 100 volunteers from  the Church of God from Hayward had to be rescheduled 

because of a scheduling conflict in December and rain in early January 2017 and will be held on January 

15. We are allocating 50% of the value of the volunteer match to this Phase II grant proposal.

We request approval from City staff and the Wildfire Prevention District Advisory Board of a $5000 grant 

to allow the Oakland Landscape Committee to contract with Arbor Day Tree Care for the described work 

and to have the City of Oakland Fire Department pay directly to the contractor selected $5000 for the 

work to be performed on this important project at the North Oakland Sports Field to help in the removal 

of vegetation.   Adding a second grant for $5000 at the North Oakland Sports Field will allow the 

contractor to do more important work on chipping up eucalyptus tree suckers of 9 inches or less in 

diameter at breast height farther north and east of the original grant proposal. The Oakland Landscape

Committee has been a long-term partner with the City of Oakland in performing maintenance tasks at 

the North Oakland Sports Field, and has continued to work in the last month on efforts to enhance 

maintenance at this site. We have  placed caution tape around the poison oak at the site to prepare for 

the January 15th workday. We consulted with both Vince Crudele and Michael Perlmutter in developing 

this second grant proposal and appreciate their support in the development of this project. 









Stumps not pulled out will be left at least 6" to facilitate later removal and to prevent 
difficult to manage crown resprouting.
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